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Terenure/Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting (2) 
Tuesday 14th February 2006
QUESTION No. 18
Question: 
Councillor E. Walsh
"To ask the Manager that the ongoing oil pollution in the River Poddle, especially after heavy rain in Tymon North Park be investigated and will he make a statement on the issue?”
Reply:

Apart from the weekend of the 4th February 2006, the Councils Water Pollution Section has no record of receiving reports concerning oil in the pond in Tymon Park within the last twelve months.

 

The reported pollution of the River Poddle over the weekend of 4th February is currently being investigated by the Water Pollution Section.

 

It should be noted that in many cases where oil pollution is reported following rainfall events, the pollution is due to surface runoff. During periods of rainfall any material deposited on roads will be washed into the nearest surface water drains which will discharge into the nearest watercourses. This will include any oil deposited by vehicles using the road network. As oil spreads over the surface of a watercourse the appearance may be much greater than the impact. As any oil flushed into the Poddle by rainfall enters the ponds in Tymon Park, it will be retained on the surface of the pond causing a very noticeable pollution problem.
 

The Water Pollution Section will investigate the River Poddle and ponds in Tymon Park to ascertain any possible occurrences and sources of the reported pollution.  As time is a factor in pinpointing such incidents it is essential the Council is notified immediately any threat of pollution is witnessed.
